



RCMP BURNABY DETACHMENT

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

To: Chair Traffic Safety committee

DATE: 2019-02-27

FROM: OIC BURNABY DETACHMENT

FILE: 2410-20

SUBJECT: TAYLOR PARK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TRAFFIC CONCERNS

At the Public Safety Meeting on January 16, 2019, the correspondence dated November 6, 2018 from Jaclyn Kirby indicated that there was a problem with jaywalking across the intersection at Griffiths and Southpoint Drive.

Response:

Cst. DUPONT of the Youth Investigative Team (YIT) attended before and after school at Taylor Park Elementary School to conduct overt police presence to provide a visual deterrence to parents causing the parking issues. He also observed by-law officers issuing Violation Ticket to drivers parking illegally.

On February 19th, 2019, Cst. DUPONT sent an email to the City of Burnaby Traffic Department to make them aware of the situation and proposed some of the ideas he previously discussed with them.

On February 20th, 2019, the Supervisor for Traffic Engineering for the City of Burnaby replied advising that they will be conducting a full review of the existing conditions and will look into possible operational improvements and that they would advise of the findings once completed.

Cst. DUPONT connected with the administrative staff at Byrne Creek to work on finding a time for a presentation on pedestrian safety for the majority of the students, especially the younger ones to prevent incidents in the future.

Youth Investigative Team will be conducting continuous monitoring of the area over the next few months and will provide an additional report for the May 7, 2019 Public Safety Committee Meeting.

Deanne Burleigh, C/Supt.

Officer in Charge Burnaby Detachment